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Google's commitment to the Commission's guidance in the area of online behavioral advertising 
is a good start. We also agree that it is important for Google to develop a new privacy policy, 
specific to Google Books, that will apply to the current product, set forth commitments for future 
related services and features, and preserve commitments made in the existing privacy policy. 

As Google develops its new privacy policy, we urge Google to focus in particular on appropriately 
limiting secondary uses of data collected through Google Books, including uses that would be 
contrary to reasonable consumer expectations. We also ask that Google continue to engage in this 
dialogue with the FTC regarding Google's products and services and how to protect most effectively 
consumers' privacy interests. 

This letter is not intended to be an endorsement of the settlement agreement between Google and 
class action plaintiffs pending before the United States District Court for the Southern District of 
New York. Further, we note that we have not considered any of the competition issues raised in 
connection with that settlement. In addition, the views expressed here do not necessaril y reflect t11e 
views of the Commission or any individual Commissioner. 

Once again, thank you for your letter. 

/ 
David C. Vladeck 


